

Dear members and interested persons,

We, the Board of EIRENE, cordially invite you to the General Assembly 2024. It will take place on Pentecost Saturday 18th of May from 1.30-5.30 pm and on Pentecost Monday 20th of May from 11-12.00 am. You can find the agenda in the download section.

This year we will meet in Cochem an der Mosel, where the Pentecost meeting will also take place. https://www.jugendherberge.de/jugendherbergen/cochem/

In accordance with our constitution, we will additionally enable digital participation, namely a video conference via Zoom, in which members can participate with a PC, laptop, tablet, smartphone or also with a landline phone (but then without a picture). In the digital room, there will be translation in English if needed.

Please register for the General Assembly by 8th of May if possible: Participation in presence: <u>Click here for the registration form.</u>

Arrival: We recommend travelling by train to Cochem Bahnhof, then it is a 500 m walk over the bridge to reach Jugendherberge Cochem. (See map in the download area).

For participation via Zoom: please contact Samper at <u>almagro@eirene.org</u> or by phone 02631 83 79 36. Participants via Zoom will receive their access data and technical instructions after registration.

At the General Assembly we will report and answer questions about what happened in 2023. We have prepared a (German) report, which is available in the download section. An English presentation of the highlights in 2023 will follow.

We would like to draw your attention to a special item on the agenda: every six years the board has the special task to present to the General Assembly a person for election as future executive director. This year time has come and we present to you Ali Al-Nasani for election and as successor of Anthea Bethge. She will leave EIRENE and spend a sabbatical year. You can participate in Anthea's farewell event on Pentecost Sunday at 6:30 pm. Ali's introduction ccan be found in the download section.

In the download area you also find the form to transfer your vote. It is also possible to transfer a vote to a digitally present member. However, each digitally or present member can only carry one additional vote. Vote transfer to a board member is not possible. Please contact the person who should carry your vote. Then fill out the form to transfer your vote.

A warm welcome to you! We look forward to seeing you!

Your Board

P.S.: Do you want to stay up to date? Sign up for the internal newsletter.